
 

Vale Zilma Turnbull (21 August 2019) aged 98 
wife of the late Sid (Sidney) M. Turnbull (7 May 1924 - 10 August 2017) 

Sid joined the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla 19 May 1966 
The funeral will take place at the St Martin’s Anglican Church, Green Street Ulladulla, 

Thursday 29 August 2019 starting at 2:00pm. 
 

Tonight: THANK YOU TO THE GOLF CLUB,  
presentation to Golf Club representatives; Amelia McAlister and Ebony Buckland. 

Dutch Theme  Partners’ Night, 
No Guest Speaker 

Fellowship: Clive Cross and Dick Crouch 
 

 
Future Programs:  

 

SEPTEMBER IS ROTARY’S BASIC EDUCATION AND 
LITERACY MONTH 
 

3 Sept; DG PETER FORD’S CLUB VISIT 
 and Inductions 
Fellowship: Gareth Davies and Dom Fondacaro 
 

10 Sept; YE Student Helena Zuil’s; This is my life 
Partners’ Night 
Fellowship: Tony Fondacaro and Jeff Franklin 
 

17 Sept; Club Assembly 
Fellowship: Wayne Fry and John Hozack 
 

October is Rotary’s Economic and Community 
Development Month 
 

November is Rotary’s Rotary Foundation Month 
 

12 Nov; Vicki MacDougall, DRIVING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Report on meeting of 20 August 2019 
 

PP Brian Morrison opened the meeting welcoming Helena (Exchange Student) members and guest 
speaker Hamish Richardson.  

Almoner Bill Harris informed members Maisie Bennett is doing well and our thoughts are with Zilma 
Turnbull.  

Guest Speaker Hamish Richardson gave a brief introduction of his life so far including being part of 
a band mainly made up of his brothers and himself working out of Hollywood LA and how he came to be 
playing the Digeridoo, also creating a sliding Digeridoo during this time in LA, later working for the Times 
Newspaper and returning to University to qualify as a High School teacher.  
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 AUGUST IS ROTARY’S MEMBERSHIP AND NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT MONTH  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
July  Rotary dues are DUE 

3 Sept Tues DG Club Visit 

19 Sept Thurs Rotary tables 
‘The Entertainers’ 

13, 14. 15, 19, 20, 21 
Sep  

The Entertainers 
at the Civic Centre 

18 Oct Fri Business Community Network, 
Luncheon, Beachside Golf Club 

24 Oct Thur World Polio Day 

30 Oct Wed 
Dream Cricket at Milton PS 
Students from MPS, UPS, 
Budawang, helpers from UHS 

23 Nov  Relay for Life 
6-7-8 
Mar 

2020 
 

District Conference 
At Dunn Lewis Centre 
‘Roaring 20s’ 

BIRTHDAYS:  
27 Aug; Leonie Smith and Issa Shalhoub. 
28 Aug; Stephen Hladio, Alan Foreman, 

Sylvia Franklin and Rod Tucker.  
30 Aug; Rose Brown. 

ANNIVERSARIES:  None this week 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to 
Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au  
by no later than 12 noon on Monday.  

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Guest speaker Hamish Richardson started working at UHS about 4 years ago and started the Digeridoo 
group at the school at about the same time, with 3 members growing to 20 members all boys ranging from 
year 7 to year 10. UHS has a strong Aboriginal education program. The Digeridoo group honours the 
tradition of the Aboriginal culture through using modern instruments to assist with the basis of the music 
created by the Digeridoo.  

 
 
The Digeridoo group are connecting with 
the Aboriginal cultural. The Digeridoo 
group up until last year mainly played for 
the School at assemblies and Functions 
including NAIDOC week then in 2018 
performed the opening at the Southern 
Stars which includes over 2,000 students 
from the Illawarra and South Coast region.  

Then earlier this year the Digeridoo where 
invited to Lake Mungo Camp hosted by the 
community of Lake Mungo only 200 
students are able to attend the camp. 
Students whilst at Lake Mungo are able to 
attend workshops including bush tucker, 
boomerang throwing and many other 
areas of Aboriginal Culture. Whilst at the 
camp the students taught other students 
the Digeridoo. Hamish spoke on how the 
students attending the Digeridoo have formed bonds where the older members look out for the younger 
members. Students in the group only meet once a fortnight and during the lesson are able to create music 
to play on digeridoo and are encourage to explore their musical side.  

Thank you, Yvonne Young for the meeting’s report. 
 

End of report 
 

 

Omission from the 6 August 2019 Bulletin, in my article on membership. 
Numerous current members joined Rotary when they were in their thirties, Craig Cameron, Peter Culham, Dom 
Fondacaro, John Hozack, Avril Pryor, Issa Shalhoub, Ross Wade and Yvonne Young. 

I missed Wayne Fry who was also in his thirties when he joined our Club. 
 
 

 

Club Toast: “Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve.” 


